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Mr. Mike Kaiser   SPCD-SW-14-125 

Omni Waste of Osceola County, LLC 

1501 Omni Way 

St. Cloud, Florida 34773 

 

 Osceola County – SW WACS # 89544 

 J.E.D. Solid Waste Management Facility 

 Class I – Cell 10 Construction 

 Approval of Certification of Construction Completion – Cell 10 

 

Dear Mr. Kaiser: 

 

The Department has completed the review of the certification of construction completion for Cell 

10 construction at the J.E.D. Solid Waste Management Facility.  The documents reviewed which 

describe the details of the Cell 10 construction include the following: 

 “Final Certification Report, JED Cell 10 Construction,” submitted by Brantley 

Engineering, LLC.  The report was dated July 21, 2014.  The Certification form was 

signed and sealed on July 21, 2014 by the Professional Engineer of Record, Allan S. 

Brantley, P.E.  The report was received by the Department on July 22, 2014.   

 “Cell 10 Leachate System Startup Reports,” submitted on September 9, 2014. 

 Email discussion and revised Figures 1 and 2 regarding clarifications to the Cell 10 

certification report.  Emails were sent and received between July 30, 2014 and August 1, 

2014 and are available for review in Oculus as two separate documents.     

 

Based upon the review of the above submittals, the site inspection on May 6, 2014 (inspection 

report was sent under separate cover on May 15, 2014), and the certification by the Professional 

Engineer of Record, the Department concurs that the construction of Cell 10 has been completed 

and is substantially consistent with plans and specifications approved in DEP Permit No. SC49-

0199726-023.  Financial assurance for Cell 10 has been demonstrated as documented by the 

Department on July 17, 2014.  Therefore, as of the date of this letter, Cell 10 is hereby authorized 

for the acceptance of waste. 
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If you have any questions, please contact me at (407) 897-4314 or by email at 

kim.rush@dep.state.fl.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

_________________________ 

Kimberly Rush, P.E. 

Waste and Air Resource Programs  

 

 

cc:   

Allan S. Brantley, P.E. – Brantley Engineering, LLC, abrantley@brantleyeng.com  

Tom Lubozynski, P.E. – Central District FDEP, tom.lubozynski@dep.state.fl.us  

Reggie Phillips – Central District FDEP, reggie.phillips@dep.state.fl.us 

Gloria DePradine – Central District FDEP, gloriajean.depradine@dep.state.fl.us  

Cory Dilmore – Tallahassee FDEP, cory.dilmore@dep.state.fl.us  
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